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MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

Dear Parents, 

The students have spent two months acquiring a wealth of 

knowledge. They are familiar with our teachers and they have 

experienced new interesting learning methods. They made a lot of 

effort to acquire new knowledge and achieve good results through 

tests and practice  in class. 

In addition to the cultural knowledge learned at school, Students of 

SVIS have had the opportunities to participate in unique activities 

such as: the green environment day to clean up Nha Trang Beach 

and Mini-league football games after school. The children were 

encouraged to be as creative as possible, to express their 

enthusiasm with unique and funny ideas in a simple, beautiful and 

eye-catching handmade lanterns to welcome the Mid-Autumn 

Festival. 

Through these activities, it is found that the students unite in love, 

have a strong attachment together, express their humanity in the 

way they learn.  

We wish  you good health, happiness and success. 

                                The Principal 

                            Mrs. Nguyen Thi Hanh 
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COMMENTS FROM THE TEACHER OF GRADE 01 - PHONICS 

CLASS 

The first grade is the first class in the lives of students when they 

officially set foot in a place called School. And letter learning is also a 

very important learning skill for the children. Every day, they have a 

phonics Class, which means that each day they will acquire onenew 

syllable/ vietnamese phonic. 

Phonics Class is an exciting and interesting lessons for the children. 

At first, the children will be introduced to a new sound / syllable. The 

teacher will instruct them to read correctly then they have to match 

the sound / syllable into the table. Phonics Class is not boring 

because in addition to make contact and visualize  the letters, the 

children will be able to see many real and vivid images related to 

those sounds/ syllables. The children will have to solve puzzles and 

play witty and useful learning games. These will help the children to 

feel some extent of the national language’s values. Furthermore, this 

class serves another purpose. In order to fully embrace the phonics 

class, the children have to work on their handwriting. Writing 

beautifully let the children appreciate their hard-work. 

Teaching the first grade students to read correctly and to write well is 

central and it is a leading mission for our teachers. In order to do this, 

it is necessary for the children to make some effort and it is vital for 

the parents to support their children at home.. I am confident that we 

will accomplish this noble mission if we all work together for the 

common objective. 

We wish you all good luck and success . 

Ms. Duong Thi Thu Hanh - Primary Teacher  
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MID-AUTUMN FESTIVAL 

Mid-Autumn Festival is an occasion for Vietnamese children to 
participate in many different activities.  

On the 24th of September, the school made an impressive  
starlight lantern with a height of 3 meters. We also prepared 
exciting activities such as: Lion dance, paintings contest, fruit 
tray decoration,  photo contest. 

The school’s  young professional team of lion dance  roused  the 
Mid-Autumn Festival’s atmosphere  with playful and witty 
performances. Students of Grade 1, 2, 3 were delighted to show 
their ingenuity through  paintings. From grade 4 to grade 11, 
each class showed the skillful competence in cutting fruit into 
lovely and colorful animals.  Their imagination were high through 
the contest of fruit tray decoration.  

The annual Mid-Autumn Festival gives our students the spirit of 
solidarity, creativity and special exchanges between classes. 

Mr. Nguyen Trung Tinh - Physics Teacher 

 

 

DO EXERCISE - FOOTBALL CLUB 

We often think that doing exercise is simply to relax 
and stay healthy, however, the reality shows that doing 
exercise has other benefits. Physical education contributes to 
the student personality formation . Health and wisdom are the 
most precious assets of every person. Having good health will 
help the mind to be developed better and vice versa. Doing 
exercise helps students achieve good health, so that they learn 
well and participate in school activities with higher efficiency.  

Football clubs are held every Monday and Friday. The 
students have participated enthusiastically and happily. It is 
also a playground for children to show their talent and passion. 
There are also basketball and martial arts clubs which are two 
clubs that  students are delighted to join in. Besides the 
playground at school, it is expected that a friendly football 
match with another school will be held in October to help 
children gain experience and exchange with other children. It is 
a good  motivation for the children.  Health is very important to 
us. Let’s  exercise! You will feel a change every day; You will 
have good health, a  relaxing mind. When you have good 
health and mind, you will do anything you want. 

Ms. Pham Nguyen Le Trinh - PE Teacher 
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HANDMADE CLUB 

Every Friday afternoon, the students gathered in grade three’s 
classroom to make some handmade products  

The looks at the naive eyes with the familiar questions: “What are 
we doing today, teacher?" How lovely they are! 

From the simple, easy-to-find items, students can make cute gifts 

for themselves or their relatives like: Rainbow paper candy floss, 

wrap cap, a branch of rose, nut keychain, wool pictures, greeting 

card, origami flower... After school, their hands are dirty with 

colors, glue... but they are excited to see their own funny 

handmade products. Hope that all the students will have more 

passion, skills and respect for what they have from this small club. 

Ms. Nguyen Thi Hanh Vi - Primary teacher 

 

 

 

 

SMALL PROJECT OF THE YEAR 8 STUDENTS - ADVENTURE 

SPORTS 

Most English learners know the names of common sports in 

English, like football, basketball and tennis. However, grade 8 at 

SVIS has been focusing on more unusual sports including 

“extreme’ or “adventure” sports, with exciting results. 

Working in groups, topics chosen by the students include parkour 

(climbing and running along high buildings), wing flying and cave 

diving, inspired by the recent rescue of 12 young soccer players in 

Thailand.  The students have produced excellent powerpoint 

presentations in the computer lab and received tips on giving 

presentations, including the design of the slides, organizing a 

presentation, posture and gesture. At the same time, students are 

learning the skills of teamwork, meeting a deadline and speaking to 

an audience. 

This will be one of many interesting topics covered in grade 8 this 

year.  In the next project, students will be asked to design urban 

solutions for our beautiful coastal city of Nha Trang. We can’t wait 

to hear their ideas! 

Mr. Jonathon Charles Marquis - English Teacher 

 

  


